ties in our acquaintances, both as friends and opponents, that have immeasurably increased our regard for them. A good-natured Lit election is one of the best things we have in College; and even if there is nothing but the heels of the Unionist party showing above the deep waters of a minority, as appears from Mr. Murray's recent cartoon,—which I protest I think just as good as the original in the advertising columns of "Scribner's"—we shall still look forward with good reason to another and, we hope to heaven! closer, contest next year.

1. Owen.

Women's Lit Elections

The last regular meeting of the Women's Literary Society was held on Saturday evening. The elections were the main business of the evening. The reports for the year were read by the Secretary and the Treasurer. Then Miss Davis, the President of the Women's Literary Society, and Miss Carruthers, the President of the Y. W. C. A., were presented with slight tokens of the girls' esteem and appreciation of their work as leaders throughout the past year.

The voting then began and went on merrily, with its usual accompaniments of candy and dancing. After a very enjoyable evening, the girls all joined hands to sing "And Lang Syne," in accordance with the old custom—the full significance of which is realized only by those whose college days are drawing to a close, and for whom all the pleasures and delights associated with the Women's Literary Society are to become mere memories.

The officers elected for the ensuing year are: Hon. President—Mrs. Melville Bertram. President—Miss Kate MacDonald. Vice-President—Miss Claire Buchanan. Recording Secretary—Miss Pearl Osborne.

Treasurer-Miss Edith Smith.

Fourth Year Representative—Miss Edith Ballard.

Third Year Representative-Miss Mary Stewart.

Corresponding Secretary—Miss Incz Campbell. Second Year Representative—Miss Irene Trowern.

Varsity Board—Fourth Year, Miss Jessie Adie; Third Year, Miss Berta Bastedo.

Grace Hall Memorial Committee—President, Miss M. Dunlop; Vice-President, Miss McNichol; Secretary-Treasurer, Miss J. Best.

Women's Residence-Miss Jennie McVannel, Miss K. Stewart, Miss Marion Findlay.

* * * Women's Glee Club

The first annual concert of the Women's Glee Club was held a few weeks ago in the West Hall. It is not too much to say that the concert was undoubtedly an artistic success, and if it was not a financial success, the fault lies largely in the failure of the University men and women to show their appreciation of the work the Club is doing; for University undergraduates, we regret to say, were conspicuous by their absence, and the audience was composed mainly of outsiders.

The work of the Club itself was remarkably good. One who had heard them sing, when they



"Inciting the Students to rebel" on St. Patrick's Day

were first organized, could scarcely have believed that it was the same club which gave forth such a volume of sound, clear, expressive and rich. They showed a precision of attack and quality of tonal shading which reflected the greatest credit on their conductor, Mr. W. Y. Archibald.

The Mandolin, Guitar and Banjo Club, under Mr. Smedley's direction, delighted the audience, while Mr. Smedley's own solos won a most en-

thusiastic reception.

Mrs. W. Reeves Oliphant and Ross B. McKinnon were also very favorably received, while Mrs. Scott-Rafi with her beautiful voice, distinct enunciation and finished reading won praise on all sides. All her selections were good, but perhaps Lytton's "Aux Italiens" proved the most popular. The only College vocalist of the evening was Miss Irene C. Love—the President of the Club—to whom belongs most of the credit for the success of the concert. Miss Love displayed a quality of tone, expression and enunciation which promises a brilliant career in musical circles.

Miss Mabel Steele's accompaniments, played in her usual artistic fashion, added a great deal of charm to the solo work.

We trust that the Women's Glee Club will prove a permanent feature of Varsity life and that their next concert will receive more efficient support from the student body.

Women's Glee Club Officers

Hon. President—Mrs. Benseley.
President—Miss E. M. McKay.
Vice-President—Miss M. C. Buchanan.
Secretary—Miss E. E. van der Smissen.
Treasurer—Miss F. Lang.
Curator—Miss M. Black.
Pianist—Miss L. Bridgman.